

THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

November 9, 2023



William Cass, P.E. Commissioner

David Rodrigue, P.E.
Assistant Commissioner

2023

EGETVE Milre Briere, Colonel, USAF (RET)

Deputy Commissioner

Donna Mombourquette, Chair of Selectboard Town of New Boston PO Box 250 New Boston, NH 03070

Re: New Boston Special One Time Highway Payment – in Accordance with House Bill 2
Payment for Maintenance, Construction and Reconstruction of Class IV and V Highways

Dear Ms. Mombourquette:

The following is notification of a one time highway payment being made available to your town in State Fiscal Year 2024 based on the passage of House Bill 2 (HB 2) effective in June 2023. HB 2 directs the department to divide and distribute a \$10 million one time payment between all New Hampshire municipalities based on the distribution methods of Block Grant Aid Apportionment A. This one time payment is separate from your regular quarterly payments.

This one time payment is anticipated to be available to the Town of New Boston during the month of November 2023 as follows:

November 2023 Actual Payment:

\$60,049.62

In generalized terms and in accordance with statutory provisions for distribution of Block Grant Aid "Apportionment A" funds, this one time highway payment is based on the municipalities' mileage of Class IV and Class V highways, as well as the municipalities' population.

Please contact us at 271-3344 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

C. R. Willeke

C. R. Willeke, PE Municipal Highways Engineer Bureau of Planning and Community Assistance

CRW/dmp

Dur Mirthas